Upper Tyrone Township Regular Meeting
April 10, 2018

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.

Roll Call:  Mr. Cook, present, Mr. Beranek, present, Mr. Fratto, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Cicconi, Engineer Bill Utzman, Stan Borek, Edwin Zaffina, Sandy Swank, Dave Tullio, Ron Lewandowski, Len Lewandowski, Laurie Hanchar, Edwin Zaffina Jr., Bill Edwards, Diane Lewandowski and Secretary Lori Henry.
Mr. Beranek motioned to approve the March 13, 2018 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Public Comment:

Dave Tullio asked if the garbage company would pick up an old garage door for clean-up.

Mr. Cook said that yes they would pick it up.

Edwin Zaffina questioned the pay for the sewage authority secretary.  Feels they could save money if they would hire their own instead of using the township secretary.
Mr. Cook explained the payroll and that the wages are split between the two entities.  Mr. Cook also stated that there is a contract between the Authority and the Twp.

Mr. Zaffina continued his objection and asked Mr. Cook for payroll records for the secretary and the agreement for next meeting to be discussed.

Motion to Pay Bills:

Mr. Beranek motioned to pay the bills for the month of April 2018.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence:

1st piece of correspondence read was from Fayette County Office of Recycling & Solid Waste regarding “Spring Hard to Recycle Event” to be held May 5, 2018 at the Fayette County Fairgrounds.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST
2nd piece of correspondence discussed was regarding the recycling boxes at the Municipal Building.  Goodwill and the Twp have agreed that the boxes will remain at the Twp building only and will pay $100.00 per month for 1 pickup per month.

3rd piece of correspondence read was from PA DOT regarding Audit of the Township’s Liquid Fuel account.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST
Unfinished Business:

Mr. Fratto motioned to charge the Twp Tax Collector $50.00 per month for usage of office space at the Township Municipal Building during months of collection of real estate taxes, school taxes and county taxes.  Total amount of charge for year is $350.00 for 7 months.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, no.  Motion accepted.
Reports of Officials:

Mr. Cook stated that he will be attending the PSAT’s Annual Convention this month and asked for recommendations for any classes that the supervisors and/or employees would like to him to attend to get information from.

New Business:
Mr. Beranek motioned to renew the Sam’s Club membership for 2018.  Mr. Cook seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Adjournment:

Mr. Beranek motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors regular meeting.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Henry

Secretary/Treasurer
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